St. Joseph Finance Committee – Executive Committee Meeting – March 11, 2024

Members Present: Ann Wackel, Fr. Michael McCabe, Jim Sizemore, Angie Muhleisen, Brian Morrow, Michael Henkenius, Craig Pytleski

The finance committee held an executive committee meeting to approve the teacher salary sub-committee's recommendations for St. Joseph School salaries for the 2024-2025 School year. First the committee reviewed a recap of CANA. Total dollars raised was \$396,943. The committee then reviewed the sub-committee's report and related data. The sub-committee proposed raise the salary base pay from \$41,000 to \$43,000. Given some school faculty restructuring and retirements, total teachers salaries proposed was \$1,620,832. (This is compared to \$1,640,435 for the current school year.) The school currently have 415 students enrolled. The sub-committee's proposal puts St. Joseph teachers at 88% of LPS pay. Jim Sizemore made a motion to accept the sub-committee's proposal. Brian Morrow seconded. After further discussion the motion passed.

Fr. McCabe reported that he will have a meeting this week with Tom Korta and the Pius X campaign consultants to review the feasibility study results for the upcoming Pius X Campaign. The meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm.

Michael L. Henkenius, JD, CTFA, CAP® Vice President and Trust Officer 402-323-1274 Direct